
 

The Weekly Scribe 
SEPTEMBER 16, 2018 

Sunday, September 16, 2018 
8:00 a.m. Worship 
9:20 a.m. Faith Formation  
10:30 a.m. Worship with Adult Choir 
11:45 a.m. Children’s Bell Rehearsal (MR) 
6:00 p.m. Youth Circle Group 
 

Monday, September 17, 2018 
6:00 p.m. Stephen Ministry Training (CH) 
7:00 p.m. Stewardship Meeting (209) 
 

Tuesday, September 18, 2018 
8:30 a.m.  Lutheran Braille Workers (CH) 
10:30 a.m. Staff Meeting (209) 
1:00 p.m. Priscilla Circle (209) 
7:00 p.m. Boy Scouts (AC) 
7:00 p.m. The Spiritual Life Bible Study (209) 
7:15 p.m. Women’s Bible Study (120) 
 

Wednesday, September 19, 2018 
9:00 a.m. Quilters (CH) 
7:00 p.m. Confirmation Class 
7:00 p.m. Christian Ed Meeting (107) 
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2018 CHURCH COUNCIL OFFICERS 
President: Phil McGuire 
Vice President: Roy Summerville 
Treasurer: John Obermann 
Secretary: Janet Casbon 
 

2018 COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Christian Education:  Brian Niksch 
Christian Growth:  Sue McPherson 
Church Property:  Marla Niksch 
Hospitality & Outreach:  Sara Long 
Social Ministry:  Irene Adams 
Stewardship: Tim Sutherland 
Worship & Music: Dorothy Bass 
Youth:  Erin Schmidgall 
LLP Board Representative:  Laura Venstrom 
Youth Representative: Anthony Summerville 

LWR QUILTERS  
2018 Quilt Count:  385 
 

LWR/CLC Baby Care Kits Project 
2018 Goal: 500 
Kits Completed: 670 
 

LWR/CLC Fabric Project 
2018 Goal: 150  
Kits Completed: 112 
 

LWR/CLC Personal Care Kits 
Kits Completed: 1,050 
 

Lutheran Braille Workers 
Books Completed in 2018:  418 

WORSHIP ATTENDANCE  
 

SEPTEMBER 9, 2018 
8:00 a.m.  155 

10:30 a.m.  150 

Thursday, September 20, 2018 
9;00 a.m. CLC Staff Retreat at Linwood House 
5:00 p.m. Reformation Slide Show (119) 
6:00 p.m. Adult Handbell Choir Rehearsal (MR) 
7:00 p.m. Girl Scouts (AC) 
7:00 p.m. Our Carriage Support Group (107) 
7:30 p.m. Adult Choir Rehearsal (S) 
  
Saturday, September 22, 2018 
6:00 p.m. Men’s Shelter 
8:00 p.m. AA Meeting (GP) 
 

Sunday, September 23, 2018 
8:00 a.m. Worship 
9:20 a.m. Faith Formation  
10:30 a.m. Worship 
11:30 a.m. Bread Breakers Luncheon (CH) 
6:00 p.m. Youth Circle Group 
6:00 p.m. South Shore Band Rehearsal (S) 
 

Monday, September 24, 2018 
6:00 p.m. Stephen Ministry Training (CH) 
6:30 p.m. Stephen Ministry Supervision (209) 

Christ Lutheran Church Financial Dashboard 

General Fund 

 
 Actual  

 2018 Budget as of                
August 31, 2018 

Receipts - As of August 31, 2018 $440,474.78 $429,073.36 

Expenses - As of August 31, 2018 $459,777.91 $496,660.56 

Over/(Under) $(19,303.13) $(67,587.20) 

  Actual  
 Needed Weekly to Meet 
2018 Budgeted  Expenses  

Last Week - September 9 $17, 615.32 $14,326.75 

   

Building Funds 

 Just Imagine Fund   Actual   Monthly mortgage payment  

Last Week—September 9 
$2,188.50  $14,666.00  

Current Balance in Just Imagine $28,786.54  

Social Ministry 

Received as of August Emphasis—Lutheran 
Braille Workers & Family House $1,830.00  

Received as of September 9 for September 
Emphasis—Lutheran World Relief & ELCA 
Disaster Response $986.00  

Date / Location  Gathering Area Fellowship Hall  120  Library 107 Brides Youth Room 

September 2 
Labor Day 

Health Questions/
Blood Pressure 
J. Verkler 

Stewardship:  Stories 
T. Sutherland 

God’s World & People 
D. Keammerer 

  

September 9   Little Lamb Preschool 
J. Gottlieb, L. Venstrom 

God’s World & People 
D. Keammerer 

  

September 16   Property 
M. Niksch 

God’s World & People 
D. Keammerer 

Lutheranism 101 
Pr. T. Knauff 

Emmaus Walk 
T. Malchow 

September 23   Brain Stewardship 
S. Walesh 

God’s World & People 
D. Keammerer 

Lutheranism 101 
Pr. T. Knauff 

Emmaus Walk 
T. Malchow 

September 30     God’s World & People 
D. Keammerer 

Lutheranism 101 
Pr. T. Knauff 

Emmaus Walk 
M. McGawn 

Faith Formation Opportunities  
Sunday 9:20 a.m.  

CLC Faith Formation Session 
September 23, 2018 

 
OUR BRAIN: ARE WE PRACTICING GOOD STEWARDSHIP WITH IT? 
 

Scientists and others describe the human brain as one of God's greatest creations and most complicated entity in the universe. Our smart 
phones are complicated but, if we learn the basics, we can do great things with them. Similarly, if we learn the basics about how our brain 
works, which is the purpose of this presentation, we can practice even better stewardship with our gifts.   Presenter: Stu Walesh. 

Message from our Stephen Ministry Leaders 
 
Who Could Benefit From a Stephen Minister:  A person dealing 
with loss of child, spouse, job; Someone facing serious health or 
relationship issues; Someone in crisis; Someone having faith 
issues.  Someone like you.  (Confidential, Supportive, Personal, 
Listening)  Speak to one of our Pastors in person or call  
219-462-6660. 

Emmaus Walk 

Starting September 16, walk with Tim Malchow & Malcolm McGawn. Walks of 2 to 3 miles from Christ Lutheran while considering how 

“our hearts burned within us” when we met the risen Lord (Luke 24:32). Meet at door 3 by the church office at 9:15. Wear walking clothes 

CLC Social Ministry and Mission 
September 2018 

 
As you do it for the least of these, you do it for Christ.  

(Matthew 25:40) 
 

To provide monetary support for ELCA World Hunger/Disaster Response.  ELCA hunger/
disaster response programs and Lutheran World Relief work closely together on world 
humanitarian issues, providing relief and hunger assistance, as well as providing opportunities 
for hunger education and advocacy activities.  79% of funds are used around the world, 12% 
in the U.S., and 9% for education and advocacy.  Help achieve our goal of $2000 for Sept. 
which will be combined with a budgeted amount, plus other giving received throughout 2018 
(over $5000 provided from CLC in 2017).  See additional reports of ELCA’s continuing 
hunger responses at the ELCA web site at www.elca.org/hunger.  Use your weekly worship 
giving envelope and indicate “Hunger” on the line marked Social Ministry with the amount 
you wish to give in addition to your regular giving. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS 
9/9/2018 

 
There were 48 kids present.   

 
11 pounds of food collected for the food pantry so far 

this year by our Beginners, Pre-k, Kindergartens. 
 

Service Project to be announced. 

mailto:pastortim@clcvalpo.org
http://www.elca.org/disaster


 

Scholarship Needs 
 

There are several families this year that are in need of tuition scholarships for Little Lamb during 
the 2018-2019 school year. There are different ways you can support a child, either by paying the 
monthly scholarship portion they have been awarded (9 months) or by offering a donation to our 
scholarship fund. The needs for this year are: 
 

2- $88.00 Scholarships per month for 9 months 
 

Please let Jen Gottlieb, Director of LLP, know if you want to donate in this way by calling 462-6660, 
Ext 14 or emailing llp@clcvalpo.org.  Thank you for your consideration! 

²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ¸h¦ΗΗ 
 

Nominating Committee is in search of those willing to serve our congregation for the 
following vacancies: 
 

2019 SYNOD Representatives (4 CLC members needed). Reps. must be available to 
attend a weekend conference in West Lafayette, IN on 5/31/19, 6/1/19 & 6/2/ 19, (2 
overnights stays). 
 

Also any CLC members with financial experience there are vacancies on the Audit and 
Budget committees (2 year term). 
 

 
Please contact any of the nominating committee members with your questions or if you are willing to serve. Thank you! 
 

Grace Safrin, Faith Noe, Mike Felton, Kathy Sutherland, Tony Reinhold, Amy Boedeker 

{ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ 
 

The Altar Guild is in need of some additional helpers for clean-up following communion on Sunday mornings.   Would you be willing to 
take a turn once a month after the 8:00 a.m. service or the 10:30 a.m. service? 
 

We will show you the procedures and give you a sheet of instructions to help you with the task.  Stop by the Sacristy following worship 
at either service and see what’s happening!   
 

Please contact Marilyn McGawn with any questions:  memcgawn@comcast.net or 219.510.5106. 

 
COME DECORATE YOUR NAME TAG  

Sunday, September 16 
 
Member 1 - What is she wearing? 
Member 2 - I think it is a newly decorated name tag. 
Member 1 - Why should I wear my name tag? 
Member 2 - All CLC members should wear their name tags so others can get to know their names.  It will 
make it easier for Brian to get to know us.   
Member 1 - My name tag hangs on the kiosk and it is plain. 
Member 2 - Take it off the kiosk on September 16th and join other members as they decorate their tags to 
make them more personal. 
  

Jesus knows all our names and we here at Christ Lutheran would like to know your name also! 

Music Notes:  
The first rehearsal for our childrenõs handbell choir ð The Treble Makers ð will be this 
Sunday, September 16th, after the 10:30 am worship service. Children in grades 4 ð 8 are 
invited to meet with Mr. Brian in the Music Room for a 30 -minute rehearsal. Come and 

make a joyful noise!õ 

mailto:llp@clcvalpo.org

